The Highland Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday November 9, 2021 with Supervisors Scott, Fredd & Umble present.  Chairman Scott called the meeting to order.  The minutes of the October meeting were read.  Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
The minutes of the Budget Meeting were read.  Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
The proposed minutes of the Planning Commission were read.
Police report – there were 104 activities for the month, 17 were traffic related and there were 2 criminal that are pending.  $177.39 was collected in fees.  The Rt. 372 bridge closure will most likely be March or April, they are planning to up their presence on Highland Road for any increase in truck traffic.
Zoning – Bill Beers reported 3 building permits were issued, 1 building permit is in review, 2 storm water/grading permits were issued, 1 shed permit and 2 Exempt storm water permits, for a total in fees of $1,903.50.  Bill reported on the PEMA Ida Storm project and mentioned that a new Zoning Hearing Board member will be needed in 2022.
Emergency Management – Jerry McKee reported it was a quiet month.  He said the County has a conflicting tax parcel/addressing issue on Highland Rd.  Contact was made with Penn DOT regarding Doe Run Station Rd. they are supposed to come check it out.
Legal – Solicitor Legg said he had nothing to report.
Road report – Tom Scott reported that scratch paving has been completed and boom mowing will soon be finished.  A section of Racetrack Road washed out and needs to be fixed and there is 1 window to be installed yet in the Township Building.
Tax Collector’s report – Barb read the report, $9,405.82 was collected in October, leaving the outstanding balance for the year at $8,999.44.
Old Business – Barb read an email from Don Johnston who is very concerned about the neglected property on Glenrose Rd.
Brandon Umble reported on the Task Force meeting, it was the last one for 2021.  Climate Resiliency was discussed.  Solicitor Legg asked about notes from the meetings.  Brandon stated that there were notes from every meeting but that a rough draft was expected in early 2022.
Public Comment – Harold Toalton from Boro Line Rd. was present to inquire who the owner was of the vacant lot next door to him.  His son is interested in building on it.  After much discussion and review it would appear the lot is actually owned by the Township but is not larger enough to build on.  Perhaps if he could purchase the other adjacent lots it might be possible.
Barb read the bills.  Tom Scott motioned to pay the bills, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
Bill mentioned that acceptance of an extention was needed for both Bontrager and Amos Stoltzfus.  Tom Scott motioned to accept an extention until 2/2/22 for Bontrager and until 2/9/22 for Amos Stoltzfus.  Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
The checks and reports were reviewed and signed.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:29 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Barb Davis, Highland Township Secretary/Treasurer
